Village of Bloomington

Regular Board Meeting
January 6, 2025
The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President Robert McLimans at 5:55 p.m. immediately following the Caucus held at 5:45 pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was said. 
Roll call was taken, present: Robert McLimans, Dennis Moris, Dawn Drew, Alan Mergen, Michelle Atterbury appeared by phone and appeared in person at 6:05 pm, Scott Daentl and Chasity Allen appeared by phone.
Motion was made by Moris and seconded by Mergen to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting for December 2, 2024, as read in email. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
Motion was made by Drew and seconded by Daentl to approve the accounts payable reports for December 2024. All were in favor. Motion carried. McLimans reviewed the significant bills, including a $36,000 payment to Delta 3, a $37,000 payment to JI Construction for ongoing infrastructure work, and the annual insurance renewal payment of $36,819 to Richgels-Schaefer Agency. McLimans reported total expenditures from the General Fund were $105,249, Water Utility Fund were $28,666.74, and Sewer Utility Fund were $29,506.84. 
Officer Small was unable to attend due to illness. McLimans presented the police report, which included:
· Delivery of sump pump sewer notices to 20 residences

· A parking complaint on Wall Street

· A verbal warning issued for sidewalk shoveling

· Several contacts made regarding moving vehicles after snowfall

· A citation issued for violation of the 48-hour parking ordinance

· In-person contact with a homeowner regarding junk vehicles and parking on Congress Street

· Security checks on local businesses over the holidays

· Various community policing activities and assistance to residents
Leitzinger provided additional information on the Wall Street parking issue, noting that vehicles parked in various directions were causing difficulties for garbage trucks and other large vehicles to pass through. The board discussed potential solutions and agreed that Leitzinger should contact Officer Small directly to address the situation.

Concerned citizens: Dave Cooley, 430 Mill Street, was present to voice his concerns again regarding traffic and stop signs on Mill Street and the alley behind his house. McLimans thanked Dave for his input and explained that the allotted time for public comments was two minutes per person.
Resolution No. 162025, which authorizes the Village of Bloomington to partially direct charge for public fire protection, was presented. The resolution allows the village to place $68,000 of the fire protection charge to the village and the remainder as a direct charge on utility bills for all users. Motion was made by Moris and seconded by Mergen to approve Resolution No. 162025. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
The board discussed the possibility of setting up email accounts for trustees. The clerk presented three options with varying costs. After discussion, the board members agreed that their personal email addresses were sufficient for village business, and there was no need to incur additional expenses for separate email accounts.
Leitzinger provided a detailed maintenance report, which included:
· Quotes for a scale that is not needed at this time due to the village not currently chlorinating water. This will be put on hold for the present. Leitzinger will keep the quotes on file. 
· A quote for a new pump and rail system for hauling sludge, totaling $10,863. The board decided to postpone this purchase and consider it for next year's budget.

· The need for signage on buildings to comply with DNR requirements for chemical storage. The cost for all required signs is $254.28. 

· Motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Drew to purchase the required signage. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
· Updates on various maintenance issues, including:

· Completion of Jason Wagner’s curb stop installation at 375 ½ Wall Street
· Repairs to the white truck's alternator and potential need for a second battery
· Motion was made by Mergen and seconded by Moris to purchase a second battery. All were in favor. Motion carried.

· Issues with the F250 truck, which included tire rods, sway bar, and steering knuckle, have been repaired by B&M Auto
· Scrap metal sale from old water meters, which brought in $395

· Discussion on selling the Freightliner and sludge truck

· Plans to address Tom Hoffman's curb stop issue in the spring

· Follow-up on sump pump inspections, with 8 properties having been fixed or confirmed as compliant.

· Presentation of an emergency response contact list for various village scenarios.

· Discussion was had regarding a new printer for the Wastewater Treatment Facility office. 
· Motion to purchase the Epson WorkForce EC-3820 printer was made by McLimans and seconded by Mergen. All were in favor. Motion carried. 

· Proposal for new door hangers for village notifications.

· Approval was given to purchase a paper punch and supplies to create in-house door hangers. 

· Review of snow and ice removal procedures, particularly addressing concerns about icy conditions on steep village roads.
· Discussion was had on water meters and the last bill for water/sewer utility for the Bloomington Fire Department
McLimans provided an update on the review of Chapter 13 (Building Regulations) and Chapter 17 (Zoning). McLimans consulted with Attorney Wood after concerns were presented by Tim Senn at the January meeting. It was decided to focus on updating Chapter 13 rather than implementing full zoning for the village at this time. The meeting scheduled for February 17, 2025, was canceled, pending receipt of proposed changes from Attorney Wood's office.

Motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Daentl to approve the clerk’s request to attend a 3-hour webinar on human resources for small communities, offered by the League of Wisconsin Municipalities, at a cost of $75. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
Clerk requested approval to attend the Municipal Treasurers Association Spring Conference and Treasurers Workshop from April 30th to May 2nd in Elkhart Lake. The estimated cost is $155 for the conference and $340 for the hotel. Motion to approve attendance at the Municipal Treasurers Association Spring Conference was made by McLimans and seconded by Drew. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Discussion and possible action of using/paying out compensatory time was postponed.

Clerk shared a thank you note from Ginny Bierman for the gift card from Hermsens, expressing her enjoyment in maintaining the flowers in the downtown area of the village.
McLimans reminded the Board of the next regular board meeting to be held on February 3, 2025, at 6:00 pm.
Open-floor discussions invited recommendations for future agenda items. Board members suggested the following items for future consideration:  
· Moris may have an update on possible new OSHA requirements for fire departments. Moris will notify Clerk this item needs to be added to the February agenda

· Daenlt would like to add setting a date and time to perform employee evaluations on the February agenda
There being no additional business to come before the board, McLimans moved to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Atterbury. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
Clerk/Treasurer 

Shawna Atterbury
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